

DCP 415 Working Group Meeting 01

13 December 2022 at 10:00 - Web-Conference

Attendee	Company
Working Group Members	
Arif Jagot [AJ]	MHHS Programme
Tracey Dunne [TD]	ENWL
Laurie Harman [LH]	Centrica
Hazel Paterson [HP]	SPEN
Tim Porter [TP]	SSE
Laura Quinn [LQ]	SPEN
Tom Perryman [TP]	St Clements
Tracey Pitcher [TP]	NGED
Peter Waymont [PW]	UKPN
Code Administrator	
Craig Booth [CB] (Chair)	ElectraLink
Hannah Proffitt [HP] (Technical Secretariat)	ElectraLink

1. Administration

- 1.1 The Chair welcomed attendees to the first DCP 415 Working Group (WG) meeting and noted that no apologies had been received.
- 1.2 The group reviewed the Terms of Reference, and no comments or questions were raised. The group reviewed the "Competition Law Guidance". All members agreed to be bound by the Competition Law Guidance for the duration of the meeting.

2. Purpose of the Meeting

- 2.1 The Chair advised that the purpose of the meeting was to provide an overview of DCP 415 and to work to develop the solution. The Chair noted that the group would discuss and agree the next steps.

3. Overview of DCP 415 'Replacement of D0242/D0315 for MHHS'

- 3.1 The Proposer of the Change Proposal (CP), PW provided the following background information which is also outlined within the CP.

What?

- 3.2 *A new flow needs to be introduced for supercustomer statements in the post Market-Wide Half-Hourly Settlement (MHHS) environment.*

Why?

- 3.3 *MHHS introduces new data flows using the Data Integration Platform (DIP) and JavaScript Object Notation (JSON) format, including for the supercustomer data from settlement. There will be removal of certain data items used in the current process, making population of the D0242 'Supercustomer DUoS Daily Statement'/D0315 'Embedded Network Supercustomer DUoS Daily Statement' impossible in their current format.*

How?

- 3.4 *By introducing a new DIP flow in JSON format, to be sent in place of the D0242/D0315 for informing counterparties of Distribution Use of System (DUoS) billing outcomes based on settlement data from MHHS.*

4. Review and Discussion of Change Proposal

- 4.1 PW presented the straw man DIP flow structure to members and noted that they have called this REP-242 for the time being.
- 4.2 TP noted that the original flow contains both the different tariff IDs and breakdown, and a statement with the total count. TP noted that a total count is not included in the new flow. PW advised that this is not necessarily needed as the information is there to validate invoices. The group agreed that a total count is not necessary.
- 4.3 LH asked whether it would be possible to add in tariff rates as currently these need to be taken from different Schedules. LH noted that having the rates in one place would be more efficient. TP noted that this should be feasible as the information is in the system, however that it could mean that it would be harder to pick up if it is on the incorrect rate. The group agreed that a check would probably need to be made anyway against the schedules.
- 4.4 The group agreed to include a question in the consultation regarding the structure of the new flow. This was discussed further under agenda item 4.
- 4.5 The group reviewed Section 4 of the CP, relating to the proposed Legal Text.
- 4.6 TP asked if wording needs to be added to clarify that this needs to be in place until migration has finished. PW noted that they feel it is not necessary as both non-migrated and migrated customers are covered in the solution. TP questioned what would happen to any customers that had not migrated.

- 4.7 The group agreed to include a question in the consultation regarding whether there is a possibility that some customers will not be migrated.
- 4.8 In addition to the legal text amendments outlined in the CP, the group made further amendments to Schedule 16, Sections 2 and 6. These can be found as **Attachment 1**.

Consultation Questions

- 4.9 In addition to the standard consultation questions, the group agreed to include the below.

Have you any comments on the structure of the flow, such as items you would like to add or items you believe should be removed? Please provide your rationale.

- 4.10 The Working Group agreed to include a link to the REP-002 flow for context, within the introduction to the next question.

Are there any consequences of the flow being a DIP flow as opposed to a DTN flow? Please provide your rationale.

- 4.11 The Working Group agreed to include context around the approach or using one flow to replace the two older flows, within the introduction to the next question.

Are there any consequences of using a single flow for both LDSOs and Suppliers? Please provide your rationale.

5. Next Steps & Work Plan

- 5.1 The Working Group discussed the next steps, and the following items were captured:

- The Secretariat agreed to draft a consultation document and issue to the Working Group as soon as possible for review. PW agreed to provide an initial review.
- The Working Group agreed that, considering the Christmas break, the consultation should be issued before Christmas with a response deadline of Friday 20 January 2023.
- The next meeting has been scheduled for Thursday 26 January 2023 at 10am, for the group to review the consultation responses.

- 5.2 The Chair asked what the timescales for implementation would need to be. TP noted that it would likely need to be ready for SIP testing which is currently scheduled for February 2024, however that the dates have been shifting. PW noted that the legal text can go into DCUSA at any time as it caters for pre and post migration, however that the DIP flow will need to get on the right critical path.
- 5.3 TP suggested that the Chair should contact the MHHS programme to discuss the practicalities of including the flow in the DIP.

01/01: Chair to discuss with the MHHS programme, the practicalities of including the flow in the DIP.

01/02: Chair to check with MHHS if the REP-002 flow has been baselined and what the likelihood of further changes are.

6. Any Other Business

- 6.1 The Chair asked the group whether there were any other items of business to discuss, to which nothing was raised.

7. Date of Next Meeting

- 7.1 The next meeting has been scheduled for the 26 January 2023 at 10am.

8. Attachments

- 8.1 Attachment 1 - DCP 415 Legal Text Schedule 16, Sections 2 and 6

New and Open Actions

Action Ref.	Action	Owner	Update
01/01	Chair to discuss with the MHHS programme, the practicalities of including the flow in the DIP.	The Chair	New action.
01/02	Chair to check with MHHS if the REP-002 flow has been baselined and what the likelihood of further changes are.	The Chair	New action.